
 

 

 

Works Notification       August 2017 

Gold Coast Light Rail Stage 2 
PARKWOOD STATION PEDESTRIAN FOOTBRIDGE - SMITH STREET AND NAPPER ROAD 

 
Artist impression 

From mid-August 2017 work will begin on the construction of a pedestrian footbridge spanning 
across Smith Street as part of the Gold Coast Light Rail Stage 2 project and continue until late 
January 2018.  

 

The footbridge has been designed to provide an alternative access to the signalised ground level crossing at 
Smith Street for pedestrians moving between the 1000 vehicle park ‘n’ ride facility and the new Parkwood 
light rail station. The pedestrian footbridge structure will be constructed and assembled within the park ‘n’ 
ride area.  Piling activity for the stairs and lift shafts will be undertaken in two locations that will form the 
structures foundations.     

 

Works will include: 
 Installation of temporary fencing and barriers around the work area.  
 Delivery trucks will be entering site from Smith Street to unload steel and construction materials.  
 Installation of concrete footings and support structures for the footbridge. 
 The use of cranes to lift the footbridge structure into place. 
 Installation of the footbridge structure will require a number of temporary lane closures along Smith 

Street. More information will be available closer to the time. 
 

What to expect: 
 Some minor increases in noise levels and vibration from machinery, equipment and site vehicles. 

 Traffic control for lane closures, diversions and detours including signage to direct motorists. 

 Visual message boards will operate in the area to keep you informed. 

 

Every effort will be made to keep disruption to a minimum for residents in proximity to these activities. The 
Gold Coast Line Rail Stage 2 team apologises for any inconvenience and appreciates the community’s 
continued patience during these important works. 

 

 



 

 

 

Pedestrian footbridge facts: 
 44 metre long footbridge 

 Full disability access with choice of using elevators or stairs 

 10 metre elevated structure 

 Over 6 metres of road clearance 

 Fully enclosed screen footbridge to prevent objects falling onto the road. 

 

Pedestrian footbridge location: 

 

 

If you have any questions or would like to register for more information, please contact the CPB 
Contractors Project Team on 1800 425 799* or email gclrstage2@cpbcon.com.au. Visit 
www.gclrstage2.com.au anytime for more information and updates. 
* Free call within Australia. Call charges may apply from mobile or pay phones. 


